Inland Empire Chapter ISSA Meeting

September 28, 2010
Minutes

Agenda:

1. Chapter Business

2. Presentation: 

ISSA of Inland Empire - September Meeting 

Guest Speaker --

Gary Pierce
Membership Director of IE ISSA 

Topic -- 

Training our Cyber Defense: a learn by doing approach
President Torner called the meeting to order at 11:55 am.

President Torner welcomed the attendees and they introduced themselves.  
Secretary Frost distributed the minutes from the last meeting.  Sue Atherton suggested a correction on the September 21st board minutes to reflect Cyber Security Fair rather than Cyber Security Affair.  Also, the name of the visiting member from the LA Chapter on the August 31st meeting was not recalled.  Both sets of minutes were amended.  Scott Struve motioned to accept the minutes as distributed, James Macdonnell seconded.  The motion to approve the minutes as amended was approved by a voice vote.
President Torner once again requested members to send their nominations for officers to the nomination committee.  

The changed to the charter were presented to the membership again since a vote was not conducted at the last meeting.  The changes to the charter were to clarify that Article V, Section 6 should read as follows:  The term of office shall consist of two years commending on January of the upcoming year following the annual election.  The President, Secretary, and Program Director will begin their term of office on an even year cycle and the Vice President, Treasury, and membership Director will begin their term of office on an odd year cycle. …   Scott Struve motioned to accept the changed to Section 6 of Article V as read.  Sue Atherton seconded.  The motion was approved by the membership in attendance.

Changed to section 4 of Article V were also presented to the membership for consideration.  The article was changed to read:  The nominating Committee Chairman shall prepare and distribute election ballots at the annual election meeting.  Elections may be held electronically.    Scott Struve motioned to accept the changes, Sue Atherton seconded and this motion was also approved by the membership.

Chapter officer’s reports:  The treasurer confirmed issuing the following checks, $100 to Cal Poly Pomona to support their Cyber Security Fair, and $174.32 to Lorraine Frost to reimburse her for the purchase of chapter pens.  

Announcements were made for the Orange County Symposium to be held on October 21, 2010.
President Torner introduced the speaker, Gary Pierce, at 12:15 pm.  
Next meeting is October 26, 2010 11:30 am – 1:30 pm at Coco’s in Upland.
Adjourned meeting at 1:15  pm
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Submitted by Lorraine Frost

Secretary, Inland Empire ISSA 
September 28, 2010
